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Well, we have just received a taste of the winter chill that is coming and there is 
still some moisture in the wings being predicted as well. 
 
Council has been busy this month with the budget process including community 
visits to all centres to invite comments relating to improvements requiring budget 
considerations. Council will continue to utilise Workshop Wednesday's 
meetings to progress through this process. 
 
Some good news in relation to gravel pit extraction as reported in last month's 
Mayor's report, State Government has amended the ruling in relation to this 
matter to allow Councils to access pits on the grounds where it is deemed 
necessary to carry out the appropriate works. 
 
The Hann Highway repair works have been progressing steadily with the project 
due for imminent completion once officers have inspected the site. The 
completion of this project has certainly been prolonged by what Councils' 
workforce has had to contend with on site, and the amount of water involved. 
Well done to all the team members from Etheridge who have been involved with 
this project and their contribution highlights the level of skills and expertise that 
we have in our workforce to work with a tricky environment. 
 
Council is awaiting the directive from TMR to take full possession the Gulf 
Development Road worksite to start constructing bypass tracks for the widening 
project east of the Einasleigh River. The camp site has been established, and we 
are very close to seeing rubber on the road in relation to this project.  
 
This month Council has hosted several events being the Gulf Water Plan meeting 
at the Sports Centre which was well attended by stakeholders from across the 
Lower Gulf Region and Etheridge Shire as well as Councillors, Department of 
Primary Industries and NRM staff.  
 
 
 
 



 
 

  Griffith University staff were back continuing their due diligence with the Growing 
Regions funding projects which are progressing nicely.  
Department of Local Government staff visited Etheridge to deliver Councillor 
training and engage with Councillors regarding roles and responsibilities. 
Department of Primary Industries representative Greg Mason joined us for a 
quick catchup before the Gulf Water Meeting. 
   
CEO Mark and I travelled to Mareeba this month to attend the FNQROC 
RRTG meeting followed by the by-monthly face to face meeting of the Board. 
Whilst there we were able to meet the new CEO of Ewamian Corporation and 
discuss outstanding issues still to be resolved. 
 
This week I had the pleasure to host Senator Susan McDonald on her way through 
on a road trip of the Gulf. We discussed the state of play in Etheridge Shire and 
prioritised the Gregory Development Road from Einasleigh to the Oasis 
Roadhouse in relation to the development of the windfarm at Kidston. Senator 
Susan will be back in Georgetown to address the NWROC early July. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Until Next Month 
Happy Trails. 
 
Regards 
Mayor Barry Hughes 
Etheridge Shire Council 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

2025 General Meeting Dates 
In accordance with Section 254B of the Local Government Regulation 

2012, Etheridge Shire Council General Meetings for the 2025 calendar 

year are to be held on the following dates in Georgetown. 

 

 

 

 

Mark Watt 

Chief Executive Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Month  Date  Venue  Time  

July  Wednesday, 16th July 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  

August  Wednesday, 20th August 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  

September  Wednesday, 17th September 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  

October  Wednesday, 15th October 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  

November  Wednesday, 19th November 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  

December  Wednesday, 17th December 2025 Georgetown  9:00am  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 

POSITION VACANT  
 CHILDCARE - TRAINEESHIP  

 
 

 Etheridge Shire Council is seeking an enthusiastic, children orientated person to join our Childcare team 
at the Little Gems Children’s Centre. 
 
Our centre located in Georgetown is currently seeking a Childcare Trainee to join our team of 
experienced childcare educators, with the highest importance put on care and early childhood 
development, we are seeking a Childcare Trainee who is warm, caring and respectful of children’s needs 
and the environment in which they learn. 
 
At Little Gems Children’s Centre we are dedicated to providing high quality care to our families’ everyday, 
but we also value our staff and the important role that they play. 
 
The successful applicant must be able to meet the following criteria. 
 

▪ A passion for working with children; 
▪ A team player who effectively communicates with families and staff alike; 
▪ Willing to obtain Certificate III in Early Childhood Education & Care 
▪ Hold a positive Blue Card and First Aid; 
▪ Over the age of 18 

 
Applications can be posted, delivered to the Administration Office, faxed or emailed to:  
 
Expression of Interest – Childcare Trainee 
The Chief Executive Officer 
Etheridge Shire Council 
PO Box 12 
GEORGETOWN QLD 4871 
 
Fax: 07 4062 1285 
Email: info@etheridge.qld.gov.au 
 
Further information can be obtained by contacting the Director of Childcare, Amanda Butler on 
Ph.: 07 4062 1265 or Councils website www.etheridge.qld.gov.au  
 

Applications Close Friday –  16th July 2025 
  

 
 

Mark Watt 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  
 

 

 

INFORMATION ON HOW TO ACCESS THE HEALTH CENTRE FOR 
NON-URGENT BOOKINGS AND EMERGENCIES AFTER HOURS 

 
 

OPENING HOURS: 
Mon – Fri 9am -12pm & 2pm – 4pm 

Sat/Sun/Public Holidays 10pm – 12pm 
 

 
EMERGENCIES ONLY WILL BE SEEN AFTER HOURS – CALL 000 

OR PRESS THE RED EMERGENCY BUTTON AT THE HEALTH 
CENTRE FRONT DOOR 

 
 

WHEN CALLING 000 SELECT THE OPTION FOR AMBULANCE. 
THEY WILL TAKE YOUR DETAILS THEN CONTACT US. 
It is important when you hang up from the ambulance that you stay 
off your phone so that the nurse can call you back directly. 
 
 

The clinic phone is diverted afterhours and when the nurse is taking a 
fatigue break or attending an emergency away from the health centre.  
You can phone the health centre in business hours from 9:00am to 
4:00pm weekdays and 10:00am to 12:00pm on weekends/public 
holidays. The contact number is 4062 1266. At times we receive a high 
volume of calls and may not be able to take your call, so if it is non-
urgent, please leave a message and be reassured we will return your 
call as soon as possible. Please do not contact nurses on social media 
or private phone numbers. 
 
For non-urgent health care needs bookings are now essential. We would 
appreciate that you call ahead of arriving wherever possible so that we 
can reduce your wait times and those that are already booked in.  



 
 

 

Hello Georgetown Community! 

Well can we believe it half the year has flown by and now the countdown until 

Christmas begins! 

The clinic has had a very busy couple of months which unfortunately means there 

has been a lot more fatigue leave needed. 

Please remember to check the signs before hitting the buzzers and if a fatigue sign 

is on the door only hit the red buzzer for an emergency so that the nurses can get 

much needed rest. 

Its that time of the year when our flu vaccines have arrived! Are you eligible for 

a free flu vaccine this year? The following information can assist you in knowing you 

are eligible for a free vaccine: 

6 months to less than 5 years. Your little one will need two doses one month apart 

if they have never had the vaccine before. ALL children in this age group are 

eligible. 

5 years to less than 65 years – If you have a medical condition that predisposes 

you to severe influenza, ALL aboriginal and Torres strait Islander people, all 

pregnant women at any stage of pregnancy. If you are unsure if you qualify in this 

age group – please fee free to call and speak with the nurse on shift. 

65 years and older ALL people in this age group are eligible. 

Please call us on 4062 1266 to make a booking if you qualify for free flu vaccine. 

 

IMPORTANT CHANGES TO OBTAINING SCRIPTS FROM RFDS DOCTOR 

Due to extensive consultation with the RFDS medical team, necessary change has 

been implemented regarding how patients are getting scripts from the RFDS 

Doctors. Going forward and effective immediately ALL patients must make a 

booking if they would like their script updated. 

Ultimately it was agreed that patient safety was at risk with patients getting scripts 

without seeing the Doctor. If you have extenuating circumstances, and you have 

seen a doctor in the last 6 months please talk to the nurse on shift, as we may be 

able to arrange a phone consult for you.  

Thank you for your understanding as Queensland Health and RFDS work together 

to provide gold standard health care to the community, with patient safety front and 

centre in our approach to health care delivery. 



 
 

 

PATIENT TRAVEL SUBSIDY SCHEME 

We have been receiving travel form C’s without travel approval. 

For EACH time that you are attending an appointment away from Georgetown 

please see us at the clinic before attending your appointment so we can complete 

the relevant paperwork to obtain approval for travel as this will ensure less delays in 

the subsidy reimbursement. 

Registration and EFT forms are required to be updated yearly so we also need to 

check on this when submitting forms for subsidy claims. 

We will continue to compete travel forms on Mondays and Wednesdays between 2-

4pm. 

We are more than happy to answer any questions about patient travel so please 

drop into the clinic and ask. 

 

RFDS DOCTORS CLINIC UPCOMING DATES 

Thursday: 03/07/25, 10/07/25, 17/07/25 

Friday: 25/07/25 

 

UPCOMING VISITING HEALTH TEAMS: 

 
Women’s’ Health including Cervical screening  
 

PLEASE CONTACT US TO MAKE A BOOKING WITH AN RFDS Dr if you are 

needing an appointment in regard to women’s health and cervical screening on 

40621266.  

 
NWRH (Mental Health support) 
Face to face  
Telehealth is offered. 
Referrals can be self-referral, Dr or Nurse referral. Please call us 4062 1266 for 
more information or NWRH 47819300 
 
Allied Health    
Please contact the Georgetown Clinic on 40621266 to have a referral attended to. 
 

19th November 

 



 
 

Dentist Visit dates 
 
28/07/25 - 01/08/25 adult dental 
 
22/09/25 - 26/09/25 adult dental 
 
10/11/25 - 14/11/25 adult dental 
 
Call 1300 300 850 to make a booking. Payments are required for those without a 
concession card. 
 
Optometrist – Outside Optical 
 
2/9 - held in dental clinic 
 
Please call Outside Optical on 07 47862034 to make an appointment. 
 
 
MEN’S HEALTH CLINIC 
 
Dates for 2025: 
 
14/08/2025 
4/12/2025 
 
Dr Geoff Clarke the RFDS Nurse Practitioner will once again be offering Men’s 
Health Clinics to our community.  Appointments can be booked via the Georgetown 
clinic on 40621266. 
 
SKIN CHECK CLINICS – WITH RFDS DOCTOR AND NURSE 
 
We had an amazing response to the skin clinic checks held in GTN, as with any 
health clinic this all revolves around funding that is received to run them.  With the 
new financial year in play we should know whether or not these extra clinics will 
continue to be run. 
 
 
Thank you and Kind Regards, 

Jasmond & Serena 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

u 

 

 

 

 

 

 

.. 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 
 
  



 
 
 


